
HOKOWHITU SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
 Friday 2nd of December 2022 

 
Important Upcoming Events 

 

 
 

5 December Visiting performance group here today - Monarch 

6 December 5.30pm Board meeting in the staffroom – everyone is welcome 

8 December 5.00 Christmas carnival here at school. Food stalls for a yummy dinner.  
6.00 Whole school end of year prize giving and awards - All children expected 
to attend 
7.00 Year 6 graduation 

9 December End of year reports home (except for those who have had 6 week or 6-month 
interviews as this is their first year at school) 
Stationery lists and 2023 kete/whānau teacher will be included in this 
envelope 

13 December 8.30am Coffee and muffin thank you’ for all our super helpful parents over 
2022. Venue - staffroom 
Transition afternoon - tamariki to meet with their 2023 teachers/class 

15 December 12.45pm School Closes for 2022 



Update from the Principal 
Kia ora koutou  
Ngā mihi kia koutou 
 
SWIMMING POOL 
Mr Cooke has the pool ready for use - hooray! The tamariki are encouraged to pack their togs, towel, goggles 
etc in a waterproof bag each day. Teachers will not take the children swimming on unsuitable days, and they 
are always allowed to get out of the water if they are feeling cold.  
We strongly encourage the use of rash tops and sunscreen to prevent sunburn while in the water. 
 
PACK THE BUS  
Thanks so much for the amazing generosity shown in support of this charity event. Your kindness will assist 
families in need at a time of the year that often places extra demands.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHRISTMAS CARNIVAL AND PRIZE GIVING - next Thursday evening 
We are excited about the return of our carnival event!! Our sincere thanks to everyone who has assisted with 
donations, offering to loan us appliances, help out with the making of the food, setting up and serving on stalls 
etc. Special thanks to Amy Westergaard who has spearheaded the project this year.  
 
Come along and enjoy a relaxed dinner atmosphere -bring your picnic blanket or deck chairs, and enough cash 
to buy some yummy dinner and settle in for our annual prize giving that will start at 6pm. ALL the children are 
expected to attend - special awards will be presented to learners across the school and we will have live 
performances to enjoy. 
 
HELPERS THANK - YOU 
Invitations came home earlier this week to acknowledge the many parents/caregivers/grandparents etc who 
have regularly helped us out at school over the year. Without the support of the Board, the PTA, sports 
coaches, camp parents, transporters, classroom helpers etc, our tamariki simply would not have the great range 
of experiences/activities and treats we are able to offer. Thank you to each and every one of you from the 
bottom of our hearts. Ka pai. 
While we know it isn’t possible for everyone to take the time to come into school in the morning, we warmly 
extend an invitation to you to drop in on Tuesday 13th Dec and enjoy a coffee and muffin to start your day the 
right way. 
 
ROAD PATROLLER’S THANK YOU 
Our school patrol team does an amazing job in what can sometimes only be described as ‘challenging’ weather 
conditions. Their position is one of great responsibility and it takes real perseverance to front up and perform 
week in, week out throughout the year.  
As a way of recognising these amazing young people, the NZ Police honoured them earlier today with a parade 
down Broadway Avenue, followed by a movie. Thank you so much to our 2022 team of patrollers and thank you 
to the parents who supported us today with transport and/or supervision. 
 
LIBRARY BOOKS 
All school library books need to be returned to school before the end of the year please. 
If you are sure all books have been returned but your child has come home with an overdue notice, please 
contact Susan Janssen ASAP - library@hokowhitu.school.nz, thank you. 
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END OF TERM CELEBRATIONS 
Each kete has planned a day to celebrate the end of the year together. 
TKW’s special day is next Thursday the 8th December. 
TKP, TKM, TKA and TKT have all selected Monday the 12th December. 
Each kete will distribute notices advising of anything particular that the tamariki need for their celebration day. 
 
Y 5/6 INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS 
Thank you to Mr Hawkins and Mr Masoe who supported our squad at this event on Thursday. We were very 
proud of the tamariki that represented our kura. There were some fantastic results with many of our children 
taking ‘top 5’ placings. Confirmed results to come. 
 
Wishing everyone a lovely weekend 
 
Ngā mihi nui  

Lin Dixon 

Principal. 

 
Sport 
If your child’s selected sport has finished for the year can you please return all sports uniforms. If these are 
not returned by the last day of 2023 (at the latest) you will be invoiced $70 for it to be replaced, thank you. 
 
Volleyball  
The Spikers Volleyball team ended the game with a tied score, the player of the day was Ilisma. 
 
Touch 
Hokowhitu Hammers –  
The Hammers struggled to have a team for the night this week, a big paki 
paki to Vernon and Oscar for helping out at very short notice. They had their 
first win of the night 6-1 over Opiki . 
After having a draw against Te kura o Wairau last week, the Hammers had a 
great start leading 3 -nil at the break and winning 7-2. Great to see straight 
running and quick dumps, creating tries, and getting praised by the other 
coach. 
 
Hockey 
Hokowhitu Gold –  
Hokowhitu Gold played their sixth and final game for the season.  
Always a close game against the West End Silver sticks, this time coming out 
with the win 2-1. Josh and Seb scored the goals, it was a tense last 5 mins as 
West End attacked and Hokowhitu defended superbly. Passing and space 
award went to Seb and Sahith.  
 
Hokowhitu Red –  
The Hokowhitu Reds have played a great season and it was great to see 
everyone giving it their all each week. Player of day went to Makayla for 
defending the goal well. See you all next season!  

 
Coaches & Managers - If you would like awards/photos in the newsletter 
please email office@hokowhitu.school.nz 
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Achievement Awards 
 

Te Kete Wakahuia 
Welcome to Hokowhitu School Sid. We hope you have many happy days at school.  
Caleb C - You come into school with a happy smile and try hard at everything that you do. Well done Caleb!  
Vivaan - Ka pai Vivaan. It's great to see you getting involved and showing enthusiasm at basketball. 
Evie - Great improvement in maths - Ka rawe!  
Jude - For making fabulous contributions to our class discussions.  
Eliza - Showing kindness and aroha for her teachers. Ngā mihi Eliza!  
Mason - Enthusiastic reading in workshops - Well done Mason!  
Benny - Fabulous maths learning - you try so hard! Tino pai! 
Paikea - For your amazing progress in all of your learning. Tino pai rawa!  
Deon - For working really hard in maths - kā pai Deon.  
Isla F - For your amazing progress this year. You are a super star!  
Leo Z - For always being enthusiastic in your workshops.  
Rose - For trying very hard in all of your schoolwork.  
Antonella - For putting top effort into our basketball lessons. 
 
Te Kete Pounamu 
Tyson - For a great effort in your reading.  
Zayd - For persevering with your paper mache model.  
Taylah - For getting faster at knowing your number bonds.  
Ryder - For great reading.  
Oscar - For solving problems to beat the code in maths.  
Mason O - For working independently during maths.  
Liam - For acing the number knowledge test. 
 
Te Kete Manawa  
For working hard to STRIVE to be the best you can be - Nina, Tupuse, Fin, Miya. For clever car creations - 
Makayla, Louis, Alex. For great basketball skills: Lincoln, Chris, Hawaiki, Max B, Ava M, Mila L, Will, Jaxon, 
Sahar. 
 
Te Kete Aronui 
Lilly D - For your amazing efforts in basketball and your quick responses to Miles.  
Keesha - For being a great friend and encouraging others to be the same.  
Nixon - For your willingness to share and clearly explain your problem-solving strategies during maths.  
Emily - For outstanding defence skills at basketball. 
Awen - For always being an active participant in literacy & maths Starter sessions. Ka pai!  
Ava M - For improvement in reading and being engaged in workshops.  
Senuli - For being welcoming to others and being the first to include others.  
Ollie - For taking better responsibility for his things and cleaning up after himself. 
Flynn - For fantastic problems solving during maths. 
 
Te Kete Tangaroa 
Sebastian - For awesome enthusiasm and teamwork in basketball. 
Johan - For amazing contributions and ideas in inquiry. You show great thoughtfulness.  
Grace M - For always taking on constructive feedback and trying to improve. Ka rawe mahi.  
Katelyn - For a great effort towards your reading and contributing to your slides.  
Jedd - For an excellent attitude towards learning about shape.  
Andrey - For great work in maths, always going out of your way to work out new concepts.  
Aria - Terrific enthusiasm and trying new things in maths. 
Rei - Amazing effort in her reading slides. 
Emerson - Managing his time better to achieve his Must Do’s. 
 



Community Notices 



 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 

     Happy Friday 😊 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       


